
November 1, 2010 Village Board Meeting  
 

Those in attendance: Mayor Wesley Clark; Trustees: Peter Bailey, Joseph Lohret, Cher 

McCotter, Joanne McDowell; Clerk Joyann Stimpson; Water Commissioner Garry 

Robinson. 

 

Meeting called to order at 5:27 P.M. 

 

Mayor spoke to Rick Dennis who is building a porch for Randy Trombly; stated that a 

building permit was not necessary because it does not apply because it will have no affect 

on the property set-backs. 

 

Minutes for the October Board meeting were read; Trustee McCotter made motion to 

accept minutes; Trustee Lohret seconded; all voted in favor of; motion carried. 

 

Trustee Bailey brought up the problem with village sidewalks that were not clear to walk 

on and stated that he was willing to make calls to homeowners about this problem. Board 

has decided that a letter would be sent stating the responsibilities of homeowners and 

landlords. 

 

Water Commissioner Robinson gave his report 

-meter at well 5 went out again; co. that used to repair meters is out of business and 

Commissioner is looking for new co. to work on meters 

Sewer 

-Rural Development has a change in application for grant 

 -they have new priority system; we have sent a new application 

  

Stiles Haunted House was very successful; very positive responses from public. 

 

Trustee Lohret made motion to allow Clerk to pay warrants for month of November; 

Trustee Bailey seconded; all voted in favor of; motion carried. 

 

Saturday, December 11, 2010 is the Old Fashion Christmas for the village. 

-story telling at Library 

-lunch at Methodist Church 

-Santa at fire house 

-Christmas caroling and tree lighting 

-pancake supper at Legion 

-piano and organ concert at Presbyterian church 

 

Board was asked about closing down East Street during garage sale week-end 

 

Trustee Lohret made motion to close meeting; Trustee Bailey seconded; all voted in favor  

of; motion carried. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 P.M.  


